Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 
Thursday 28 February 2013 in Adfa Village Hall at 7.30pm

Present:  Cllrs Davies (Chair), Owen, Heward, Huxley, Evans, Hill and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans

1.    	Apologies for Absence
	Cllr Saul and County Cllr J Shearer 
2.   	Declarations of Interest  
	Cllr Davies for Planning item 5a.
3.    	Minutes of January’s Meeting 
	The minutes of January’s meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true 
	record, proposed Cllr Heward and seconded Cllr Owen.
4.	Matters Arising from the Minutes
a)  It was noted that the Tanat Valley buses were no longer operating in the area.
b) The Glass recycling bins were due to be emptied during the first week in March.

5.    	Planning	 
a) P2013 0026 – Variation of conditions of planning approval at Mynydd yr    Hendre, Carno  
b) Dyfnant Forest Windfarm – draft environmental statement - consultation
c) P2013 0146 – Installation of a single 50kw micro generation wind turbine at Pant yr Hendre, Llanerfyl 
The council discussed all three items and agreed to make ‘no comment’ for any of them.
	
6.    	Finance
	a)  The current account contains £1314.07 and the deposit account £2511.62
b)  Invoices for payment. 
  Powys County Council for two ROSPA inspections of the Adfa play areas
 £140.00 Cheque no 100340
c) The Clerk explained that there was still confusion over the HMRC returns 
     and a solution would be sought before the next meeting if possible.

7.   	Highways
  	A number of pot holes were reported throughout the parish and details would 
         	be passed on to the Highways department.
     	
8.    	Llanllugan Burial Ground
Nothing to report.

9.  	Correspondence
a)  Executive Summary of Hywel Dda Health Board’s Consultation on Healthcare services.
b)  Project Update newsletter from Scottish Power
c) Applications for funding deferred to the AGM: Eisteddfod, Wales Air
Ambulance and Kidney Wales.
10.  	Welcome Letters
	New residents in Sunny View, Llanwyddelan would be sent a letter.

11.  	Items to be reported or included on the next agenda
	The Clerk reported that she was no longer able to update the Council’s website 
as her computer was not compatible.  One answer was to upgrade the website at a cost of approximately £100 and it was agreed to request a ‘dummy
site’ for a short period in order to make this decision.

12. 	Date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 28 March 2013 in Cwm School, Cefn Coch.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.




